
Wiltshire Council 

Council 

20 February 2018 

Notice of Motion No. 5 – Salisbury Public Athletics Track Resurfacing and 

Management Project 

From Councillors Ricky Rogers and John Walsh 

To consider the following motion submitted in accordance with the 

constitution: 

“This council endorses the Salisbury Public Athletics Track Resurfacing and 
Management Project that secures increased public availability and use supported by 
Wiltshire Council funding and a Sport England Grant. 
 

a) Council records its concern that public money has been paid to a third party 
without an agreed signed Head of Terms being in place and refers this matter 
to Internal Audit for comment. 
 

b) Council records its concern that following the handover of the management of 
the Track from Wiltshire Council to South Wilts Girls School on 1st November 
2017 No public use of the track has taken place. 
 

c) Council agrees to help achieve an agreed signed Head of Terms by working 
with and supporting both South Wilts Girls School and City of Salisbury 
Athletics and Running Club. 
 

d) Council agrees to set up a Rapid Scrutiny Task Group to examine the process 
of the project and recommend ways forward.” 

 


